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March 1, 2019

Dear Chairwoman Anderbois,

For the past nine years, it has been my pleasure and privilege to serve on the Providence Environmental
Sustainability Task Force. The City has come a long way since 2010 and I’'m excited to see where things
go in the future. The Sustainability Office is working to create a vision for the City and I look forward to
continuing to be engaged.

I’'m sending this letter to confirm my resignation from the Task Force. Given the number of years I have
served, I feel it is important to create space for new involvement. ] know there are many passionate
citizens in Providence who are interested in the group and want to help the City accomplish its
environmental goals.

Thank you for your leadership and I look forward to staying in touch.

Warmly,

Julia Gold

IN CITY COUNCIL

MAR 21 20619
READ

WHERE!PON IT IS ORDERED THAT
THERAME BE RECEIVED.




